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SPRING AHEAD INTO OUTREACH 
 

Once a year, an hour of my sleep is stolen from me. Daylight Savings Time kicks 

in on a Sunday, which for most people in America is a day of rest and relaxation 

but for preachers who wait until the last second to memorize their sermons, that 

extra hour is reluctantly given up. 
 

There really is no need for Daylight Savings Time anymore. Farmers attach giant 

floodlights to their equipment, extending their work period into the night hours. 

Youth baseball leagues are held under the lights as well. Daylight  

Savings Time gives me an additional hour to call on prospective members, because 

no one really wants to answer the doorbell after sundown.  
 

But, because traditions die hard, every March we set our clocks ahead an hour. Itôs 

a sign that Spring is coming, just like the birds, the daffodils, the weeds, and the 

thunderstorms all announce weôve entered a new season.  
 

May I suggest that Spring also marks the season of outreach at Lamb of God?  

Certainly we open our doors wide to visitors and 

inquirers all year long, but warming weather gives 

us greater opportunities to grow connections with 

neighbors enjoying the outdoors. Easter falls on 

April 5th, and you can invite friends, neighbors, 

associates and relatives to attend church. This year, 

a group of a dozen high school students from Mich-

igan Lutheran High School in Benton Harbor, MI 

are coming to Madison on heir own dime to go 

door to door in our community and hand out  

invitations to Lamb of God. You can help by hosting one or two students for four 

nights (March 28-April 1).  Sign-up on the Narthex table. 
 

The turn of the weather coincides with parents looking for fun activities for their 

children. Easter for Kids will be this Saturday on March 14th. Our churchôs Tennis 

Clinic will be held June 15-18. In the weeks leading up to the Tennis Clinic, we 

will be passing out invitations to our neighbors. Once again we will be partnering 

with Kingdom Workers, who are sending us two outreach volunteers for the week 

of the clinic.  
 

Outreach season calls for some sacrifices of time and convenience (and sleep), but 

our Saviorôs sacrifice makes it all worth it. The Apostle Paul wrote, ñI consider 

everything a loss compared to the surpassing greatness of knowing Christ Jesus my 

Lord.ò (Philippians 3:8) With thankful hearts we spring ahead into Outreach.   
 

       Pastor John Roebke 
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Presidentôs Message   By Jon Ehrman 
 

 

This monthôs newsletter article is intended to bring the Congregation up-to-date on 

what is happening at our Church. 

 

 

 

 

1.  We had a wonderful Marriage Retreat in Chattanooga, TN. thanks to the efforts of our Inreach Chair-

man Dave Bray and support from our Synod District staff.  In total we had ten couples from our 

Church join with 24 couples from other WELS Churches in our District to make this a very successful 

event.  

2.  The worn and badly stained carpeting in Multipurpose Room has been replaced. 

3.  The Church Council has decided to begin background checks of Church leaders, teachers, and volun-

teers working with children starting with our next fiscal year beginning July 1st. 

4.  Work is now underway by Carmen Grace to record important Congregational information in our new 

ñRecord Bookò, including baptisms, confirmations, marriages, memberships, funerals, and memorials.  

In the process she has reviewed and is gleaming through old pastoral files, preparing computerized 

templates, and will begin shortly to record this information. Once completed, we will need volunteers 

to help maintain and update these records. 

5.  Two loads of fill dirt have been purchased and deposited in our side and rear property.  Danny Aikensôs 

son Christian is in the process of filling in the sink holes and leveling the piles out. 

6.  Danny Aiken is working with Elsa Toepke to purchase and plant a tree near Playground area to com-

memorate Elsaôs 50 Years of Teaching. 

7.  Danny is also looking at various alternatives to replace the worn-out drinking fountains in Multipurpose 

Room. 

8.  Thank you to Pearl Brooks, we have received a donation of an almost new garden tractor for mowing 

our property.  This tractor, along with recent repair and maintenance of our existing lawn tractors by 

Larry Harbaugh and Dan Peebles will make mowing this coming season easier and quicker.   

9.  With recent Congregational approval of fund raising, we are accumulating monetary gifts to purchase 

and install new bookcases and clothes wardrobes in our Narthex. By the end of the month we should 

have sufficient funds to at least purchase the two bookcases. 

10. Our Long Range Planning Committee is presently gathering quotes on cost to move our Church sign 

closer to the driveway entrance and make it more visible to those driving by on County Line Road. 

 

Looking ahead, we are continuing to plan for the future and are always looking for ways to reach out to visi-

tors and people moving into our community, seeking a friendly and attractive place to study Godôs word and 

worship.  We are now beginning our annual budget cycle and this is the best time to offer your suggestions 

and help. 

 
 

        Yours in Christ,  
        

        Jon Ehrman 
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I Tell You The Truth 
 

Jesus is recorded as saying the words "I tell you truth," 
78 times in the New Testament. The Gospel of Mat-
thew records 30, Mark 13,  Luke 9, and John 26 times, 
(Can you find these passages?)  Each is a separate 
quote from Jesus stating, "I tell you the truth."  It is 
quite obvious that Jesus believed there was great im-
portance in mankind knowing that he spoke the 
truth. What truth was Jesus speaking to us? 

 

MI Tell You the Truth . . .N żƆ ƇŻŸ ƇŻŸƀŸ ŹƂƅ ƇŻŸ 2015 ťŸƁƇŸƁ ƆŸŴƆƂƁ.  
 

Midweek Services 7 PM  
 

Mar. 11th Midweek 4  One of You Will Betray Me ............................ Mark 14:12-21 
Mar.  18th Midweek  5  You Will Disown Me ....................................... Mark 14:27-31 
Mar. 25th Midweek 6  If One Dies, It Produces Life for Many ......... ..John 12:23-27 
Apr. 2nd Maundy Thursday Until I Drink It Anew in the Kingdom of God....Mark 14:22-25 
Apr. 3rd Good Friday  Today You Will Be With Me in Paradise .........Luke 23:39-43 
Apr. 5th Easter Sunday Your Grief Will Turn to Joy ............................. John 16:16-22 

Easter Sunday Pot Luck Breakfast begins at 9 AM  Worship Service at 10:30 AM  

 

WE NEED HOMES  

WITH BEDS & BREAKFAST  

for 14 PEOPLE   
 

3/28-4/1 
 

Yes, thatôs right.  14 People from Michigan Lutheran 

High School will be coming to Alabama to help us with 

canvassing for Easter.  Thatôs a lot of canvassing, but it 

is a lot of help to us in our Outreach plans. Letôs bring 

Jesus to our neighbors and friends.  
 

Please sign up today in the Narthex.  Twelve kids & 

two chaperones are very excited about seeing Alabama 

and helping us out in the name of the Lord! 
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Lamb of God Church 
Year-to-Date Budget Update after 6 months     Larry Povinelli, 
          Treasurer 
Year-to-Date Budget Update after 8 months 
 
As of February 28, 2015 
 
Actual Income:   $122,490 
Actual Expenses:  $138,644 
Actual Shortfall:  $  16,154 
 
Actual Offerings:  $106,326 
Budgeted Offerings:  $112,461 
Actual offerings is short  
of Budgeted offerings  - $    6,135 

 

 

Marriage Enrichment Retreat Wrap-up   
by David Bray 

 

 

In an effort to support and strengthen marriages Pastor Roebke came up with an idea to organize a WELS 

sponsored and led Marriage Enrichment Retreat somewhere in the Southeast.  The retreat was primarily estab-

lished for members in our district but was open to anyone in the Synod.  We started collaborating with the Syn-

od, in particular Pastor Randy Hunter, director of WELS Marriage Enrichment on this retreat in early 2014. 
 

The retreat was led by Pastor Hunter and held at the Embassy Suites ï Hamilton Place in Chattanooga, TN on 

January 23 ï 25, 2015.  35 couples, including 10 couples from our church attended the retreat.  Most couples 

were from AL, TN or GA but we had attendees from SC, FL and as far away as MI.   
 

The Synod has successfully sponsored and supported these retreats for a number of years. The retreats are very 

popular throughout the Synod with a number of districts holding a retreat each year and with many couples at-

tending numerous times.  The theme of this retreat was Distracted Marriage. 
 

The couples that attended learned biblical principles in a fun and casual 

environment for overcoming the problems of distraction in their marriag-

es.  The retreat in my opinion respected the privacy of each couple and 

allowed you the opportunity to learn from and interact with other at-

tendees.  I found it beneficial to have confirmed that the challenges one 

experiences in a marriage are often common to others.   
 

A number of simple but biblically based practical tips were taught and practiced by the couples.  We learned 

principles and ideas on how to give your marriage the attention it needs, to build connection by taking time, to 

better tune into each other and how to stop struggles.   
 

The retreat offered time for relaxation and a time for a date with your spouse.  Many of the couples went out to 

dinner on Saturday night with some also enjoying a variety of activities in the Chattanooga area.  On Sunday 

Pastor Hunter led and concluded the retreat with a worship service. 
 

The retreat was considered so beneficial and well received by the participants that we are considering  

sponsoring or co-sponsoring another retreat in the near future. 
 

Ephesians 4:2-3  2 Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love. 3 Make every effort to 

keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of peace.  
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M.O.M.  
.ȅ tŜŀǊƭ .Ǌƻƻƪǎ 

We are still working hard 

in our MOM program 

despite the weather woes 

of February.  The chil-

dren are almost at the 

end of our alphabet!  

Each Tuesday we learn 

another letter, we sing our ABC song and then find 

words beginning with that letter. The children color 

their letter sheet to take home. 

 

We have been learning numbers and colors too! The 

children take home coloring sheets for the numbers 

and colors. 

 

Music is such fun with two and three year olds. They 

are really good dancers and are now following the 

directions well. The highlight of music is when we 

get out the instruments.  We all love the sound the 

instruments make. The children shake rattle and roll 

to the music. 

 

We are beginning to learn our songs for the end of 

the year program. We will play the sticks to Wood-

pecker, The Mice and Slowly.  

 

This month we will begin to make bugs for the bug 

board. We make a bug each week which makes a a 

very special bulletin board.  

 

The days are counting down to the end of the school 

year. Itôs always a sad time for us. It means that our 

little ones have grown up and are ready to move on 

to preschool! 

 

LLLC Corner  
By Elsa Toepke  

 
Follow the Leader and 

Monkey See, Monkey 

Do are not uncommon 

spontaneous activities in 

a pre-school classroom 

at this time of the year.  

Someone makes a 

ñgoofyò sound or action and suddenly you have a 

class full of perfect mimics; sometimes you just 

have to let it run its course and wait for the giggles 

to stop before going on with whatever it is you had 

planned in the first place. Sometimes we have to 

join in to get it out of their system. 

 

In another sense weôre also seeing very positive 

signs of Follow the Leader.  Daily the staff models 

behaviors that Jesus would have us show to one an-

other and in trusting Jesus to care for us. We make 

sure that they and their parents know that when they 

are absent for any reason we pray for them. We also 

say a thank you prayer when they once again return 

to school. This is usually teacher prompted, so it is 

gratifying as we start winding down to the close of 

the year, that before I can ask, ñIs there someone or 

something we should prayer about?ò, they are spon-

taneously telling me who to pray for and reminding 

me that we need to say thank you for making ---- 

better so they could come back to school.  

 

Thatôs the best kind of spontaneous Follow the 

Leader one could hope for and one that we pray will 

remain a daily activity long after the children leave 

LLLC in a few short weeks. 

 

 

Blessed are you, Lord Jesus who came to us a little child, one of us, flesh and blood, 

to share in our humanity, for God so loved the world that all might 

have eternal life  Φ 
 

 

Blessed are you, Lord Jesus who came to us as teacher and opened eyes to truths, for 

God so loved the world that all might have eternal life.  
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LAMB OF GOD 

 

HISTORICAL 

 

EVENTS REGISTER 

 
 

 

 

Carmen Grace, working with Pastor John and Jon Ehrman,  is creating an Excel on-line events 

register for Lamb of God Lutheran Church. The register will include details about baptisms, 

marriages, confirmations, funerals, pastors, membership, historical events, and others topics.   

 

The registers will be organized by year, starting first with 2015. Carmen will work backwards 

from there.  This hasnôt been done since early 2000s, and it is very important to gather this in-

formation for accurate historical data.  

 

Carmen Grace in working with Jon Ehrman, has taken miscellaneous paper files and orga-

nized them by topic and date.  The purpose is to determine if any of the information is essen-

tial to keep. Some of the correspondence is for land and building purchases and must be care-

fully scrutinized since some are originals.  Larry Povinelli has graciously offered to go 

through the files and make retention decisions.   
 

 

 

Volunteer opportunity:    A volunteer opportunity exists for someone to take 2015 and 

keep it up-to-date. It will be easy to do since weôre so early in the year.   Please contact Pastor Roebke  

256-503-9326 or Jon Ehrman 256-539-9068.  To get an idea of what our registrar is doing for 2015, talk with 

Carmen Grace 719-310-7330. 
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Lamb of God Lutheran Church  

11716 County Line Road  

Madison, AL 35756  
 

Office: (256) 464 - 3900  

Email: loglc@hiwaay.net  

Web Page: http://

lambofgodchurch.org  

LIKE us on FACEBOOK  

Pastor John Roebke  (Cell phone: 256 - 975 - 0056)  

 

Council/President:   Jon Ehrman  

Council/Treasurer:   Larry Povinelli  

Council/Secretary:   OPEN 

In Reach:    David Bray  

Out Reach:    OPEN 

Financial:    Richard Kolodzne  

Auditor:    Cynthia Curtis  

Head Usher:    Jeff VanOrman  

Elders:     Gary Anthony,   

    Dan Peebles,  

    Larry Harbaugh,  

    Mike Presley  

    Sean Curtis  

    Tom Poehoman 

Long- Range Planning:  Jon Ehrman  

Building & Grounds Chair:  Danny Aikens  

Sunday School:   Pearl Brooks  

Choir Director:   Karla Poehlman  

Musicians:    Chris Driesbach  

    Amanda Busse 

Mary Martha Guild Pres:  Sue Povinelli  

Youth  Leader:   OPEN 

Preschool Director:   Elsa Toepke  

Morning Out Ministry:  Pearl Brooks  

School Board President:  Gabi Presley   

School Board V.P.:   Gary Anthony   

School Board Secretary:  Gwen Smith  

School Board Treasurer:  Larry Povinelli  

Lawn Care Chairman:   David Bray   

Bytes of Bread:   Jan VanOrman  

Sunday Snack Scheduler:  Jan VanOrman  

LOG Historian:   Becky Tauchen  

LOG Registrar:   Carmen Grace  

Library:    Becky Tauchen,  

    Gwen Smith  

Food Pantry:    Laurie Aikens  

Office Secretary:   Joni Gruber  
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Youth Centered Activities 
 

Rent-A-Kid 
April 12 and April 19 

Put your work order in soon! 

All money goes to Youth Camping Trips 

 

 

County Line Road Trash Pick Up 

April 25th 
 

 

Paintball Outing at Phoenix in Athens 

May 17th  
After Worship Service 

 

 

Car Wash & Brat Fry 
May 31st 

All money goes to Youth Camping Trips 

 

 

 

2015 
 

Camp South  

July 24-27 

 

Teen Rally 

Orlando 

June 27-31 


